
July 18, 2025
PROJECT NAME: ROAD CLOSING-SE 59TH AVE
PROJECT NUMBER: 2025070003
APPLICATION: ROAD CLOSING / ABROGATION  #33023

1 DEPARTMENT:  911 - 911 MANAGEMENT
REVIEW ITEM:  Road Closing
STATUS OF REVIEW:  INFO
REMARKS:  APPROVED

2 DEPARTMENT:  ENGDRN - STORMWATER REVIEW
REVIEW ITEM:  Road Closing
STATUS OF REVIEW:  INFO
REMARKS:  Approved 

3 DEPARTMENT:  DOH - ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
REVIEW ITEM:  Road Closing
STATUS OF REVIEW:  INFO
REMARKS:  N/A

4 DEPARTMENT:  FRMSH - FIRE MARSHAL REVIEW
REVIEW ITEM:  Road Closing
STATUS OF REVIEW:  INFO
REMARKS:  Marion County Fire does not support road closures that restrict access to any parcels.

5 DEPARTMENT:  UTIL - MARION COUNTY UTILITIES
REVIEW ITEM:  Road Closing
STATUS OF REVIEW:  INFO
REMARKS:  Parcels 3752-002-002 and 3752-008-002 are located within the City of Belleview utility 
service area. Therefore, the proposed road closure has no impact on Marion County Utilities or future utility 
connections. Letters of No Objection from the City of Belleview and all surrounding jurisdictions have been 
included in the application package. 
Additionally, the parcels are located within the Urban Growth Boundary and the Primary Springs Protection 
Zone.

6 DEPARTMENT:  LUCURR - LAND USE CURRENT REVIEW
REVIEW ITEM:  Road Closing
STATUS OF REVIEW:  NO 
REMARKS:  Defer to Traffic comments regarding future access for parcel to the south. 

7 DEPARTMENT:  ENGTRF - TRAFFIC REVIEW
REVIEW ITEM:  Road Closing
STATUS OF REVIEW:  NO 
REMARKS:  7/8/25 – RECOMMEND DENIAL: Road closure proposed by applicant is a primary 
alternative to direct access to the SE 58th Ave arterial road for a large area of commercial property directly 
south of applicant’s property adjoining SE 58th Ave. OCE Traffic anticipates requiring construction of the 
referenced road segment in the future as adjoining commercial property develops.
























































































































